
Arrowsic Selectmen’s Meeting
August 10, 2015
Present:  Sukey Heard, Michele Gaillard, Mary McDonald, Paul Kalkstein, Jeff Galuza

Treasurer’s Report and Warrant:
Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm.  Warrant #3 ($39,190.88) was reviewed, approved, and 
signed. 

Assessing & Commitment:
The Selectmen discussed the scheduling of the assessing fieldwork with Mary McDonald in 
terms of Bill van Tuinen’s visit to Georgetown.

Minutes: 
Minutes for 7/13/15 and 7/27/15 were approved and the Town Meeting minutes were 
reviewed.

      
Road Commission Member:

The Selectmen met with Jeff Galuza regarding his wish to be a member of the Road 
Commission.  His appointment was voted on and approved.  He will return during office 
hours to be sworn in by the Town Clerk.

   
Town Computer Literacy Learning: 

Paul Kalkstein, Arrowsic resident and webmaster, is interested in forming a group of 
volunteers who might make themselves available to help less technically inclined residents 
with their computer skills and issues.  Paul plans to write something for the Arrow proposing 
an open house and see what the response is.  The Selectmen thought it was a wonderful 
idea. 

Town Clerk Vacancy:
The Selectmen discussed announcing through various channels, that Linda Warner will be 
leaving Arrowsic and the post of Town Clerk, to move to Utah.  Linda has done such an 
excellent job in the short time she has been with us and will be extremely difficult to 
replace. 

Arrow Articles:
The Selectmen discussed articles about the Town Clerk vacancy, septic reimbursement 
policy and solid waste/recycling issues.

Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Michele Gaillard


